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	Mazda MX-5 Club of NSW Inc

ABN 82 599 208 521


	



NOTICE OF 2019 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given that the 2019 Annual General Meeting of Members of the Mazda MX-5 Club of NSW Incorporated will be held on Friday 18th October 2018 commencing at 7:30pm at Ryde-Eastwood Leagues Club, 117 Ryedale Road, West Ryde.
Refreshments will be available from 6:30 pm onwards.
BUSINESS

· Members in attendance and apologies received.
· To confirm the minutes of the 2018 Annual General Meeting held on 19th October 2018.
Moved:

Seconded:

Carried.

· To receive the following Committee Reports:
· President’s Report
· Captain’s Report
· Competition Secretary’s Report.
That all reports be accepted. 
Moved:

Seconded:

Carried.

· To receive and consider the Treasurer’s Report, Income & Expenditure Statement, and Balance Sheet for the financial year ended 30th June 2019.

That Treasurer’s Report be accepted. Moved:

Seconded:

Carried.

· To elect two Office Bearers and four Ordinary Committee Members in accordance with Rule 14.2 of the Club's Constitution.

The following Committee Members are retiring from their positions and offer themselves for re-election:
· Treasurer (Office Bearer) – Julie Sando
· Secretary (Office Bearer) – Wesley Hill
· Membership Secretary – Ken & Maggie Liston
· Breakfast Club Coordinator – Peter Battisson & Andrew Lord
The following Committee Member is retiring from their position and does not offer them self for re-election:

· Publications Officer – Melissa Keller

Nominations for the following Committee positions have been received:

· Publications Officer – Jamie Collins & Keiran Taylor

· Website Coordinator – Gus Elias
That all nominees be approved. Moved:

Seconded:

Carried.

· Changes to the Club’s Constitution.
Two changes are proposed:

· Section 5. Register Of Members – Definition of Junior Membership

Current wording:

5.2.f Junior Membership – available to any natural person who is under the legal age to hold a drivers licence and has an interest in a Mazda MX-5 motor vehicle.
Proposed wording:

5.2.f Junior Membership – available to any natural person who is under the age of 18 years and has an interest in a Mazda MX-5 motor vehicle.
 

Moved:


Seconded:

Carried.

· Appendix B – Chapters – Addition of South Coast Chapter
In accordance with Rule 1.2, the following Chapters of the Club exist as at 18 October 2019 - Canberra Chapter, Hunter Chapter, Illawarra Chapter, RPM (Rivers, Plains, Mountains), Mid North Coast Chapter, Sydney Chapter, South Coast Chapter.

Moved:


Seconded:

Carried.
· In Remembrance.
Meeting noted with sadness the passing of the following members:

· Karen Fotheringham - Joined May 2014 as a member of the Canberra Chapter who passed in May after a prolonged illness.
· Sarah Goddard-Jones – Joined 6 June 2019 as a member of the Sydney Chapter who sadly passed 4 days after joining in a scuba diving accident.

· John Brandt – former Club member between 2005 and 2013.

· Kerry Butchers (NSW Road Racing Club) - Kerry was a driving force behind the NSW Road Racing Club. His work and enthusiasm will be sorely missed.
· Marsha Mussett – member of the Illawarra Chapter since 2013 who passed recently.
Our thoughts and prayers are with all these families.
· Appointment of Auditor.
Stewart Temesvary is proposed as Club Auditor for the next financial year.
Moved:


Seconded:

Carried.

· Other Business.
To transact any other business that may lawfully be brought before the meeting.
· Awards Presentation.
· Membership Tenure Awards
· President’s Award

Wesley Hill
Secretary

Mazda MX-5 Club of NSW Inc.

18 September 2019
Proxy forms are to be emailed to secretary@mx5.com.au at least 24 hours prior to the meeting (ie, no later than 7:30pm on Thursday 17 October 2019).
Committee nomination forms are to be emailed to secretary@mx5.com.au by Friday 11 October 2019.
RSVP

For catering purposes, please email your RSVP (including name and membership number) to secretary@mx5.com.au by Monday 14 October 2019.
(Draft) Minutes of 2018 Annual General Meeting held 19 October 2018 at
Ryde-Eastwood Leagues Club

1.
PRESENT 

A register of attendees was collected with 53 members attending.

2. 
APOLOGIES 


Total 20 apologies had been received.

3. 
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 27 October 2017 were taken as read and moved as confirmed by Greg Tunks, seconded Phil Roberts – Carried.

4. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS

The following reports were presented:


4.1. 
PRESIDENT’S REPORT
(see attached)
The President:
· Talked about the Club having a busy year with very high attendance of members across all the different events. 
· Made special mention of the 2 major events run; The 20th Anniversary of Club’s Motor Sport; and the Presidents Picnic. Each of these events attracted over 200 members which was a tremendous effort.
· Spoke about 2020 NatMeet to be hosted by the Club to be held on 17th-21st April 2020. This is shaping-up to be a major calendar event as it coincides with the 100th anniversary of Mazda as well as the 30th Anniversary of our Club. A NatMeet Committee has been formed and has been busy finding a suitable venue in the Hunter. A deposit has been paid to secure the venue and accommodation at Pine Lakes Resort. Joint chairs of the committee (Bryan and Fiona Shedden) have had to step down but offers of help received from Kim Jacobs and Peter Barnwell.
· Met with Jaylee Noonan – Senior Manager Digital and Loyalty at Mazda Australia – the Club’s new main point of contact who indicated that Mazda would like to be involved in the lead-up to NatMeet 2020.  

· The Club remains in a sound financial position with the committee always looking for ways to reward members including tenure awards ( a record number to be awarded this year) and introducing from this year free membership for all members with 25 years of continuous membership.
· President took the opportunity of thanking the members of the Club Committee and the members of the Chapter Committees for their work, support and help they have given and continue to give to the Club. Special thanks to retiring Vice President Glenn Thomas for 8 years of service to the Club in various roles including president. A warm welcome to Lesa Bunn for volunteering to take on the role of Vice President.
4.2
OTHER REPORTS PRESENTED BY COMMITTEE MEMBERS
· Competition Secretary’s Report

· Club Captain’s Report



Acceptance of all reports: Moved Mike Hicks, Seconded Peter Battisson – Carried.

5.
TREASURER’S REPORT 

Treasurer’s report was presented by the President in the absence of Treasurer Julie Sando who is overseas. This included a review of the Financial Accounts incorporating Income Statement and Statement of Financial Position for the year ended 30 June 2018. Total loss of $96 before tax due mainly to the loss of two sponsors, less advertising revenue, large subsidies for 20th Motorsport Anniversary events and the cost of completing a major overhaul of the website (in excess of $10,000). President thanked Helen Green who is now independently looking at the financial accounts before going to audit and also Stewart Temesvary our auditor. Question from the floor (Bryan Sheddon) about where the 20th Motorsport Anniversary expenditure was contained in the expenses shown in the income statement? President was unsure where this expenditure item was reflected but undertook to find out and respond accordingly.  
Acceptance Treasurer’s Report: Moved Janine Collins, Seconded Adam Walker – Carried.

6.
ELECTION OF MEMBERS TO THE COMMITTEE
The following Committee Members are retiring from their positions and offer themselves for re-election:
· President (office bearer) – Keith Monaghan
· Club Captain – Michael Soulos

· Competition Secretary – Ian Combes

· Membership Database Secretary – Bryan Shedden

· Regalia Officer – Christine Cameron

The following Committee Member is retiring from his position and does not offer himself for re-election:
· Vice President (office bearer) – Glenn Thomas
Nomination for the following Committee position has been received:

· Vice President (office bearer) – Lesa Bunn
That all nominees be approved. Moved:

Seconded:

Carried.

With no other nominations for the Committee position received, it was proposed that all the above nominations be accepted. Moved Peter Battisson, Seconded Greg Tunks – Carried.
7. 
In Remembrance


Meeting noted with sadness the passing of the following members:

· Stewart Clode (Canberra Chapter) who has been a member of the Club since 2005. Stewart was active in motorsport participating in many Club track events.
· Guy Coles (Sydney Chapter) who has been a member of the Club since 2010. Guy was active in the Club serving as Sydney Chapter Convenor and organiser of the Concourse judging annually at the President’s Picnic. Guy was also active in motorsport assisting with and participating in many Club track events. 
Our thoughts and prayers are with all these families.

8.
OTHER BUSINESS
8.1
Appointment of auditor for next financial year
Stewart Temesvary was proposed as Club Auditor.
Moved Mike Hicks, Seconded Janine Collins – Carried.

Question from the floor - as to how many years Stewart Temesvary has performed the role of Club Auditor. President responded by saying many years and again undertook to pass on the thanks of all Club members for performing this important function.
8.2. 
AWARDS PRESENTATIONS

Tenure Awards:
 A record number of tenure awards to be presented 5-Year (88 recipients), 10-Year (21 recipients), 15-Year (5 recipients) and 20-Year (3 recipients). Those recipients attending on the night were presented with their tenure awards with the remainder being passed on to the chapter convenors for presentation. 

President’s Award: Presented to Christine Cameron
Award was given to Christine Cameron not only for her work in her position as Regalia Officer but in recognition of the extra work she performed in helping the club outside of her committee role.  The major task she worked on took a fair amount of her skills and personal time and was a great benefit to the committee and the Club.
In her general interaction with the Club she is also one of the most active members of the Hunter Chapter. Christine epitomises what is needed to achieve the President’s award.

Well done Christine.
Meeting Closed at 8.28 pm.
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